
DATE EVENT 

29th May - 2nd June Half term 

5th June Summer 2 - School re-opens 

WC 5th June Yr4 Multiplication (2 weeks) 

WC 12th June Phonics screening KS1 

15th June Year 6 Quidditch day at Admiral Long 

16th June Class and leavers photos - School 
House Photography 

23rd June School Council movie night  

28th June Sports Day - 1-3pm cricket ground 

30th June Walk to School 

7th July Yr6 Leaver service at Ripon Cathedral 
(non parent event)  

11th July End of year production 

12th July Leavers assembly -  Town Hall 

19th - 21st July Yr6 Residential  - Low Mill 

21st July Last day of term 

21st July End of year Prom 5.30pm –7pm     
further details to follow 

16th June Inter Schools Football Tournament 
(info to follow) 

6th June Football Club restarts (every Tuesday 
for the Summer term) 

8th June Swimming lessons restart (every 
Thursday for Summer Term) 

9th June Diversity Pupil Workshop - KS2 

19th - 23rd  Community Week 

19th June Class 2 and 3  Farm visit 

20th June Class 1 Farm visit 

23rd June Careers morning and PCSO visit 

23rd June Open afternoon 1.30pm - 3pm  -
prospective parents 

6th July New Reception transition morning 

13th July New Reception transition, and whole 
school moving up morning 

14th July Special assembly with Richard Whitely  
Summer reading challenge 

23rd June No Celebration Assembly this week 

13th June Ripon Cathedral Director of Music visit  
and Road Safety talk. 

21st June Water Safety Zoom 

22nd June NSPCC Y5/6 talk 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

We cannot believe that we are already approaching the halfway 
point of the Summer Term! To begin we would like to celebrate our 
Year 6 and Year 2 children for the composure and determination 
that they have demonstrated in undertaking their national          
assessments this month. We hugely appreciate all of the hard work 
and commitment from the children, the teaching teams and our 
parents and carers. We are incredibly proud of all of the children 
and we hugely thank everyone for their support. 

We very much look forward to all the exciting activities we have 
planned next term including, community week, open day, new 
starter transition days, inter school activities and events, end of 
year production, sports day, residential, trips and so much more! 

It has been wonderful to see the children enjoying the warmer 
weather and we hope that the sunshine will continue over the half 
term break. We wish you a relaxing and fun-filled half term and we 
look forward to welcoming the children back to school for the final 
half term of this academic year on Monday 5th June. 

Miss Victoria Kirkman 

Interim Executive Headteacher 

HEADTEACHER UPDATE 

  Our collective worship theme this half term was    

 TRUTH    

‘Tell the truth to each other’ - Zechariah 8.16 

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP 

‘Growing Together, Guided by Love’ 

As you already know, Ripley is now a GOOD School 
in every area!                                                                          
We could not have done this without the tireless work 
of our wonderful children, the hugely committed 
school staff and you, our dedicated and supportive 
parent/carer body. Next stop....outstanding!                                                    

Appointments                                                                                          
We recognise that some appointments during school time are  unavoida-
ble (e.g. some medical appointments) but we do ask that all parents and 
carers do their best to make any appointments for pupils outside of school 
hours so that the children don’t miss out on any of their learning in school. 
We have noticed an increase in the number of pupils being collected early 
from school recently. The office staff will now be asking for a medical ap-
pointment card or confirmation email of appointments in order to add this 
information on to your child’s attendance records.  

Uniform                                                                                                         
Please ensure the correct uniform is being worn to school and correct PE 
kit is provided, as per the school uniform policy. 
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    PARENTMAIL ACCOUNTS - Dinner and Comet Club 

Please ensure all accounts are in credit before returning for Summer 2 term. A reminder that all dinners and 
Comet Club sessions should be paid for in advance of them being taken. 

All Voucher payments should ensure that sessions are covered in advance of the session being taken. 

 

KS2  - DIVERSITY ROLE MODELS WORKSHOP - 9th June 

Following on from our Diversity Role Models Workshop for parents, we are delighted to be welcoming Lindsey 
Parr back into school for our KS2 pupil workshops. These fun and educational classroom-based workshops  
allow students to explore different types of families through activities, storytelling and interaction with LGBT+ or 
ally role models, adapted throughout the year groups to maintain developmentally appropriate content. Students 
are inspired to celebrate diversity, challenge bullying and create a safe and welcoming school environment for 
all. You can find more information on their website: 

https://www.diversityrolemodels.org/education-services/student-workshops-primary 

 

RIPON CATHEDRAL CHORISTERS  - 13th June 

Could your son or daughter be a Cathedral Chorister? Dr Krippner, the new Director of Music at Ripon          
Cathedral, will be visiting our school to talk to the children during an assembly about the Choristers of Ripon 
Cathedral and how to become a Cathedral Chorister. All interested children are invited to see Dr Krippner after 
the assembly for an informal audition. Being a chorister is an outstanding opportunity, so it is very much worth 
considering! Dr Krippner will visit us on Tuesday 13th June. Meanwhile, do have a look at the Cathedral’s new 
chorister recruitment video: https://youtu.be/9li3sNhDfF  

 

 

YEAR 6 QUIDDITCH EVENT - 15th June 

We have organised for the year 6 children across the Federation, and Collaboration of Admiral Long 
and  Birstwith Primary Schools to take part in a Quidditch event day run by Enrich Education. The 
day will provide an exciting opportunity to get to know some of their high school peers, as well as 
having lots of fun. 

We want to say a huge ’THANK YOU’ to FORS who have very kindly paid for this event.  

 

Do you need wraparound care for your child? Our morning and after school Comet Club has been successfully 
running for over 2 years now and provides the perfect solution to all your wraparound needs. 

Our Morning Comets will have a healthy and nutritious breakfast consisting of cereal (such as mulit-grain hoops, 
Weetabix bites, Rice Krispies), toast or bagel with butter/margarine. Water or milk will be provided too.  

The Evening Comets will have a light tea at 4.30pm, before carrying on with the evening entertainment. This 
meal could be hot dogs in a roll, scrambled egg, toasted sandwich, beans on toast, jacket potato with a filling 
etc. The children will have water to drink throughout the evening.  

Each night will be themed so the children have an activity to do after playing outdoors when possible.  

Morning Comets    8am – 8.45am for a fee of £5.00 (including breakfast) 

Evening Comets    3.15pm – 5.30pm for a fee of £11.50 (including light tea and activity) 

If you are interesting, please contact Mrs Randall for a booking form and book your child’s place today. 



 

Reminders, Updates, and Information 

482 481 250 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 

Class 1 - Olivia B 

Class 2 -  Albert 

Class 3 - Hannah 

COMING SOON!                                              
Full details and tickets go on sale after half term. 

UpCOmINg eveNtS 

So far we have raised 
£171.50 for the following      
fundraising activities: 

Adopt a Valentines Teddy Bear                           
Bake Sale                                                            
Easter Egg Decorating Competition                                  
Coronation Tea-Towel 



 

WHAT WE’VE BEEN DOING  

Class 1 - KS1 

In Year 1 and 2 the children have really enjoyed making 3D sculptures as part of their art topic. The children 
explored folding, twisting and bending paper to make their sculptures they particularly enjoyed their 'tree of 

life' creations! As well as Art the children have been learning all about plants as part of Science, the children 
had the opportunity to plant sunflowers, learn what plants need to survive as well as a plant life cycle. In R.E 
we also had the opportunity to go and look round the local church and identify features of a Church and the 

Christian faith. 

The Year 2's have also worked extremely hard on their SATs tests and we are very proud of all of them! 

Class  1  - Reception 

Reception have had a very busy half term. This half term has been 
all about 'growing'. The children loved the story 'The Extraordinary 
Gardner', and have loved designing their own extraordinary garden 
and the items they would like to grow. We also planted sunflowers, 

strawberries and pumpkins.  The children also enjoyed 'The     
Hungry Caterpillar' book where they even had their own caterpillars 
within the classroom that they could observe, and watch grow into 

butterflies!   

Class 2 

Class 2 Art - We have been 
learning about sketching in 
art this half term. We have 

explored how to sketch 
properly as well as how to 
add tone. Class 2 used the 

sketching pencils and 
learnt what the letters on 

the pencils mean. We then 
had a go at sketching our 

own Botanical Images. 



 

WHAT WE’VE BEEN DOING  

                     Class  3  

Class 3 have really been enjoying their new topic ‘Brazil’ in Geography. We have 
created fact files and discussed human and physical geographic features. We 
then plotted these on our own maps of Brazil.  

Year 6 SATs 

Year 6 have worked extremely hard up to and during their SATs week. They have been revising each day as 
well as enjoying their morning SATs breakfast courtesy of Miss Kirkman. Year 6 showed real perseverance 
and resilience during each and every test and we are all so 
proud of their efforts.  

Miss Lear treated them 
all to an ice cream as 

recognition of their hard 
work! 

National share a story month 

As part of National share a story month, 
KS2 have enjoyed joining together and 
sharing their favourite story books. We 

listened to each other read; spoken about 
our favourite authors and why we like 

each story and characters. 

Mental health awareness week 

To celebrate mental health awareness 
week. Class 3 have discussed different 
things in our classroom that we can use 
when we are feeling anxious. We have 

kindly been gifted worry dolls and    
breathing technique cards from Arlo and 

Jude  (a brand which instils self-belief and          
increases confidence). We also have our 
class worry monsters in each of our class 

calm corners.  
Children have then joined together to 

complete activities such as yoga to relax. 



 

 

 

WHAT WE’VE BEEN DOING  

Road Safety Winner 

Huge congratulations again to one of our Y4 
pupils for her excellent winning design for 

the Road Safety Banner Competition! Thank 
you to everyone who submitted a design for 
their hard work. All of the submissions were 
fantastic, making it a hard decision as ever 

to choose a winner.  

Fit for a King! 

Huge congratulations to one of our year 1 
pupils who won the Ogden of Harrogate 

Crown Competition in collaboration with the 
Stray Ferret. 

We are so proud of you for winning the best 
design out of all the primary schools in the 
local area - what a fantastic achievement! 

Coronation CELEBRATIONS 

What a celebration to remember!  

A wonderful afternoon was had by all, enjoying a family 
afternoon tea, a royal quiz, throne building House activity, 
cake tasting and a very fitting celebration assembly. We 
were delighted to mark the occasion by inviting our families 
into school to join in the celebrations. Thank you once 
again to everyone who made it such a  special and       
successful event, to Mrs Metcalfe for the wonderful        
afternoon tea, to all the children who made such beautiful 
crowns, and all the families who entered our royal bake off. 
We were hugely impressed by all the  competition entries 
and so very grateful for your support. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding 
 

If you are concerned about a child’s welfare please contact:  Miss Victoria Kirkman -  Designated Safeguarding Lead  

Mrs Rebecca Foy - Deputy Safeguarding Lead or Miss Hannah Lear - Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Ripley 01423 770160, Kettlesing  01423 770576 or Beckwithshaw 01423 504642  

This month, with the arrival of warmer weather, we would like to focus on 

Royal Lifesaving Society UK (RLSS) Top Tips 

Drowning accidents are especially high in the summer months and over the last few years, RLSS have heard of 
too many tragedies that could have been avoided. Every year people drown both at home and on holiday be-
cause they don’t take simple precautions, RLSS want people to enjoy the water safely. In the last 5 years, 39% 
of all UK drownings occurred in June, July and August. Here are their top 

Look out for lifeguards 

If you’re looking for a place to cool off always find a lifeguarded swim-
ming site. 

It’s colder than it looks 

Water at open water and inland sites is often much colder than it looks, 
cold water can affect your ability to swim and self-rescue. 

It’s stronger than it looks 

Currents in the water can be very strong. If you find yourself caught in a 
rip current – don’t swim against it – you’ll tire yourself out. Swim with the 
current and call for help. 

Bring a friend 

Always bring a friend when you go swimming so if anything goes wrong 
you’ve got someone there to help. 
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